
STATEMENT OF REASONS 

THE CITY OF EDINBURGH COUNCIL (60 MORRISON STREET) (STOPPING UP) 

ORDER 2025        PO/23/06 

 

The Road Stopping Up Order is intended to revoke the adopted status of a small 

section of footpath adjacent to the existing entrance of 60 Morrison Street and revert 

this area back to the owner(s). Planning Decision Notice (21/04216/FUL) notes time 

limited consent for the extension of the existing office block. This area is required for 

the permanent works. 

The area is understood to have been adopted following the construction of the office 

block and lies partly below the second-floor footprint. The proposed Stopping Up is 

deemed to be reasonable and will follow the appropriate legislation. 

The Stopping Up Order is not expected to have any detrimental impact on pedestrian 

safety or local amenity. 

 

 

 


